WPCA Meeting
August 11, 2016
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library Old Lyme.
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Ken Russell, Dick Hrinak, Will Szestakow,

 Bud Phelps   
Absent: Bill Griffin
Guest: Rita, Norb
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the minutes of the July meeting. The motion was seconded by Will Szestakow. The motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the reports. The first report is the reserve account, and this reflects the balance for the month. The next account is the user fee account showing all transactions and the ending balance for the month. The next account is the user fee account budget; this reflects the revenue received for the month against the budget, also is listing of the delinquent owners. The next account is the benefit assessment account; this reflects the delinquent accounts to date. The last account is the reconciliation of the bank account showing the payments made to the state for water and sewer. Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Ken Russell seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
Maintenance Report: Rich reported that a transducer at the boat basin failed. The unit had to be replaced. At 15 Champion Rd the check value broke and had to be replaced. Also the GP box on the house was under water in the big storm, and is now starting to short out. It may be better to replace then to continue to fix. The replacements would be the internal parts.
Chairman’s Report: Rich gave a report on the meeting with East Lyme on the smell condition. We will have to start using the bioxide in the system. Rich has received a proposal from the company “Evoqua” which will install and start the process for us. This seems the best way to with the problem. 

Motion: To enter into a contract with Evoqum to purchase the system and have it installed. The motion was moved by Dick Hrinak and seconded by Ken Russell. The motion passed 5-0-0 
Norb: Norb gave an update on the town wanting to tax the pumps and property. He will send the file to the WPCA covering this issue.

Old Business: 
Rich addressed this issue with the owner and advised that the venting of the GP is necessary for proper operation. The owner was shown pictures of what was acceptable as a cover and not be covered with dirt and plants. 
New Business: Rich suggested setting an hourly rate for Rick and Tom when they work for the WPCA. The rate was set in the past at $50.00 per hour when Rick goes on a call for the WPCA. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
